NORIE Meeting Notes
February 24, 2010,      1:00-4:00 pm 
George Fox University

Attendees:  approximately 25 people; representing  George Fox University, University of Portland, Portland State University, Portland Community College, Reed College, Hillsboro Aviation, ANDEO Int’l Homestays, Linfield College, Pacific University, Willamette University, Western Seminary, and ELS Language Center. 

Co Chairs:  

- Joshua Davis, Portland State University, Tel. 503-725-4050 , jndavis*@*pdx.edu
- Gwen Guderjohn,  University of Portland, Tel. 503-943-7367,: guderjoh*@*up.edu
(please remove asterisks from e-mails)

1. Welcome given by Joel Perez, George Fox University Dean of Transitions and Inclusion.

2. Introductions – everyone was asked to introduce themselves, what school they are from, and what they are looking forward to this semester.

3. Announcements
A. The NAFSA regional conference will be held in Corvallis, Oct. 25 – 28, Monday through Thursday.  Meals (breakfast, lunch, and evening appetizer) will be included in the registration.  Details will be forthcoming at http://www.region1.nafsa.org/
B. NAFSA national conference is May 31 through June 4, Kansas City, MO.  Details available at http://www.nafsa.org/annualconference/default.aspx
C. Lane Community College has a position open for director of international student programs.  Gwen Guderjohn will forward a link to the position announcement.  This and other jobs are posted at http://www.region1.nafsa.org/Job_Board/Job_Board_index.htm
D. Megan Serenco, Pacific University, is interested in hearing from other schools who would like to explore the possibility of hosting guests of Education USA during April 2011.  Contact Megan, or see information at  http://www.educationusa.info/highered.php?link=7   Click on “Host our Advisors.”

E. NAFSA Knowledge Community Networks – Sandy Soohoo-Rafaei, Linfield College, encouraged everyone to join the NAFSA Knowledge Community Networks. http://www.nafsa.org/knowledgecommunity/default.aspx.  These Knowledge Community Networks are open to non-NAFSA members.  Benefits include 1) hear what people from other schools are talking about, 2) the networks serve as a public discussion forum.  Some people mentioned some responses to questions on the forum are not good responses.  It was also expressed that sometimes people respond to the inquirer individually instead of posting on the network where everyone would be able to benefit from the response.

F. NORIE Partnering with Study Oregon – at our last meeting we discussed the possibility of NORIE partnering with Study Oregon for one of their workshops.  Study Oregon is not offering a workshop this year so this will have to wait for a future time.

G. Katherine Morrow asked others to join her in forming a program to mentor others in our field.  Sign up on the new Member Information and Interest Form, http://www.region1.nafsa.org/NORIE/NORIE_index.htm
4. Member Information and Interest form –
A.  Those in attendance were asked to complete a form to collect information on NORIE members.  Purpose of the form:  
i) Collect information from members as a resource for all members.
ii) Determine in what areas members are interested in helping – technology, mentoring, programming & guest speaker ideas, hosting meetings, and participating in a networking lunch prior to NORIE meetings.
iii) The information will be compiled in a spreadsheet and made available to all NORIE members as a resource. 
C. For those not in attendance, a copy of the NORIE Member Info and Interest Form is available at http://www.region1.nafsa.org/NORIE/NORIE_index.htm
5. NORIE Co-Chair Stream 
A. At the last NORIE meeting we decided on a 2-person co-chair structure.  We also decided it is important to have at least one returning member each year.  
B. Currently, there are 3 people serving as co-chairs.  
C. To transition to the new 2-person co-chair format Josh Davis’ term will be complete the end of this year (June ’10).  The beginning of next year (Fall ’10) Gwen Guderjohn will be in her 2nd year (2009-2011) and Katherine Morrow will be in her first year (2010-2012).  
D. Volunteers are being sought to serve as co-chair starting fall 2011, serving through June 2013..
6. Meeting Evaluation Form – attendees were asked to complete an evaluation on today’s meeting and provide their ranking of possible future meeting topics.
7. Social Media/Network for NORIE
A. At the last meeting it was recommended we form a social network for NORIE members.  
B. The social network would have voluntary opt in, provide a way to stay connected socially, gain informal updates, express concerns.
C. Education USA Facebook page is a good example of a social network, . http://www.facebook.com/EducationUSA
D. Members discussed the pros/cons of Facebook, Goggle Groups, Yahoo Groups.
E. Email would still serve as the primary way of communicating NORIE information.
F. By a show of hands it was decided we would start a NORIE Facebook.  (3/12/10 - Now up live at http://www.facebook.com/pages/NORIE-Northern-Oregon-International-Educators/137096677113?ref=ts  )
8. Concurrent Sessions

A. New international educators focus group, led by Krista Kennedy, University of Portland.

B. Presentation on Chinese New Year by 3 students from George Fox University followed by a discussion on the use of online social media to communicate with and develop relationships with international students. For a summary of the discussion, see page 4 of the Meeting Notes.
9. Following the conclusion of the meeting an optional tour of the International Student Office was led by Dianna McIntyre.

10. Next NORIE meeting – June 8, Chemeketa Community College, Salem.  

B. Send program ideas to co-chairs.

C. A networking lunch may precede the meeting.  More information to come.

Results of the 2/24/10 NORIE 
Survey on Communication & New Technology Tools:

NORIE members at the 2/24/10 NORIE meeting completed a survey on their office use of new communication tools and social media.  The survey served two purposes:

1) It provided a guide for discussion on the topic

2) It provided a gage of member’s usage and knowledge of new communication, technology and social media tools.

The results of the survey show that (of those present at the meeting) . . .  

Facebook:  10 members are using Facebook in their office.  Opinions ranged from neutral (15%), good (15%), to very positive (70%), onf how their audience/students were responding to this form of communication 

The following offices have a Facebook page:

Fan Page:

Andeo - International Homestays
NORIE Northern Oregon International Educators
Intensive English Language Program - Portland State University
Portland State University International Admissions 
Portland State University International Students and Alumni!
Portland State University - Masters of International Management
The University of Portland International Student Services Office

Tokyo International University of America
FB Group:  International Student Services at PSU
Many members commented that their students were responding better to messages and information sent via Facebook than via regular email.  

Twitter:  5 members reported using Twitter in their offices; with mixed impressions of students’ responses ranging from not very good (20%), neutral/so-so (60%) and very positive (20%).  

Email:  Everyone is using email to communicate with students; however several members are noticing a declining trend in students’ responses to email sent from their offices.  Because of this, these members were trying Facebook as a communicate tool with students, and have seen an improved response.

Website:  About half of the survey respondents are posting messages/announcements on their dept. and/or university webpages.  Their impress of students’ response to these announcements is neutral.

Skype      

http://www.skype.com/
6 members are using Skype (online video telephone/chat), in their office.  Opinions of how their audience/students were responding to this form of communication ranged from neutral (33%) to very positive (66%).

SMS/Text messaging:  4 members are using SMS/text messaging in their offices; 75% said their students’ response has been very positive, 25% indicated a neutral impression of student’s responses.

Online chat/instant messaging:  4 members are using online chat/instant messaging; indicating their impression of with students’ response is good.

YouTube: 2 members are using/have used YouTube videos; with a very positive student response.

2 members are using Google Talk in their offices.

1 member is using/has used a Blog in his/her office.

Very few members are monitoring web, Facebook or Twitter traffic/user statistics.

New communication tools that members are most interested in learning about include:

(ranked in order of interest level)

1.  Social media management tools, such as Ping (http://ping.fm/)  or Minggl http://doyou.minggl.com/
2.  Facebook (especially Groups and Organization Fan pages, as opposed to one’s personal page)

3. Skype (online video telephone)

4. Any other new communication tools used by our students.

The NORIE co-chairs plan to use these results to develop training modules on using social media and new communication tools for

(a) upcoming NORIE meetings,

(b) a possible future half-day or all-day NORIE workshop,

(c) at the NAFSA Region 1 conference in October.
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